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Preliminary Statement 

It is a pleasure to introduce my new, very competent, staff assistant, Geoff 
Coleman. His official title is summer intern, but he has performed yeoman service as an 
FCC staff assistant. 

Geoff attends Wake Forest University in Winston-Salem, North Carolina, and will 
be a senior in the fall. He is a business major, with a focus in marketing, as well as a 
studio art minor. Geoff is interested in the broadcast industry as well as the general 
entertainment business. He is the Staff Manager of Wake Forest's radio station, WAKE 
Radio. In addition to working with the radio station in college, he enjoys writing and 
playing music with his band. 

Geoff, we are giving you a report card grade "A" for your excellent work at our 
FCC office. 

James H. Quello 
Former Chairman and Senior FCC Commissioner 


